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MASSACHUSETTS

On June 6, 2000, William Francis Galvin, Secretary of the Commonwealth announced the grant awards for Cycle 2 of the Documentary Heritage Grant program. The total award for Cycle 2 is $48,980.

The six applications which met the funding criteria and priorities of the Massachusetts Historical Records Advisory Board included: (1) the Massachusetts Studies Project, Graduate College of Education at University of Massachusetts Boston, Curriculum Development Model Using Primary Sources on African Americans of Massachusetts $16,180; (2) the City of Cambridge, Planning Documentation for Cambridge, Massachusetts $6,525; (3) the Eastham Historical Society, Eastham Historical Records Assessment Project $8,800; (4) the Town of Falmouth, A Strategic Plan for Falmouth’s Historic Records $8,050; (5) the Pembroke Public Library, Preserving and Accessing Pembroke’s Past $4,700 and ; (6) the Town of Shutesbury, Shutesbury Records Preservation $5,725.

The three-cycle, DHG program is sponsored by William Francis Galvin, Secretary of the Commonwealth, and the Massachusetts Historical Records Advisory Board and, is made possible through a grant from the National Historical Publications and Records Commission (NHPRC), a division of the National Archives and Records Administration. 

The competitive grants program funds projects that educate the public to value historical records and archives, promote collaboration to achieve common goals, plan for adequate documentation of Massachusetts history, and improve the accessibility and preservation of historical records.

The DHG program will award an aggregate total of $200,000 over the course of three cycles. The program continues to be very competitive with many exciting and fundable projects. The first two cycles of the Documentary Heritage Grant program resulted in the funding of 17 projects for a total of $111,495. At the Cycle 3 initial application deadline of August 1, 2000, the Archives Review Committee received a total of twenty grant applications for review. In this final cycle of the DHG program, the initial applications are requesting an aggregate total of  $167,572. The applicants are competing for the remaining DHG funds that total $88,505.

FORUM 2001: Planning has begun for the fourth annual forum on historical records, that will be held on May 11, 2001, at the University of Massachusetts at Amherst. The forum is being co-sponsored by the University of Massachusetts and Hampshire Country Historical Records Preservation Advisory Board. The theme of the forum 2001 is “Telling Our Story” and will continue to build upon the planning and activities of the previous three forums: Advocating Massachusetts History, Building Alliances, and Documenting Our Heritage. 
CONSULTANTS: In response to the need for archival consultants for Documentary Heritage grants the MHRAB staff created a database of archival consultants containing information related to specific work experience, interests, and geographical location. If you are interested in being on this list, or know of someone who might be interested, please contact us.

For more information please contact Bill Milhomme, Field Archivist at 617-727-2816 X257 or visit the MHRAB website: www.state.ma.us/sec/arc/arcaac/aacintro.htm






